MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING

HELD AT SCOTT CITY HALL THURSDAY, JANUARY 5, 2017 AT 6:00PM

The Mayor and City Council Member met in Regular Session  Thursday, January  5, 2017 At 6:00pm, Councilman Hollier was absent.
Council Member Bergeron led Prayer and Pledge.

Council Member Young motioned to accept Regular Minutes of December 1, 2016 as written.  Seconded by Council Member Richard, motion carried unanimously.

No Mayor’s Report
Councilman Richard motioned to table Ordinance #2016-13.  An Ordinance amending Chapter 40 (Land Use Code), adding sec. 40-162 establishing sign standards and regulations for land use district T-5.  Seconded by Councilman Young, motion carried unanimously.
Mayor Morrison gave an update on the Veteran’s Memorial, he stated that bids would be taken and plans to use the LCVC grant received this fiscal year.  Mayor stated that if construction price come in higher then grant amount the Memorial will budgeted in the following year in order to use the LCVC grant monies in the following year. No action taken.   
Council Member Bergeron motioned to approve the Financial Report year ending June 30, 2016.  Mr. Burton Kolder, CPA and Brad Kolder, CPA with Kolder, Champagne, Slave and Company LLC went through the financial report, Mr. Kolder stated that the City of Scott was financially sound.  Seconded by Council Member Young, motion carried unanimously.

Scott Police Chief Leger asked to amend budget to hire an additional Police officer. Councilman Young motioned to amend 2016-2017 budget for $25,000 to hire a new police officer with salary and benefits.  Seconded by Councilman Montoucet.  Motion carried unanimously.
Police Chief Leger asked to amend budget to purchase a police vehicle.
Councilman Young motioned to amend 2016-2017 budget for $27,390 to purchase a new police vehicle on state contract out of Lace funds. Motioned was seconded by Councilman Bergeron, motion carried unanimously.
Scott Fire Chief Sonnier presented a Master Plan for Fire Protection within the City of Scott.  Sonnier stated the fire department completed the 1-3 year plan now having additional method of receiving alarms from dispatchers; they increased Certifications, and night staffing.  Also completed was improving water distribution, implement of NFPA 1 and acquired a fire prevention trailer. He also stated that the City received a class 3 rating in 2011 and again in 2016. Sonnier also detailed the 5-10 year plan that a fourth fire station would be needed with an engine and equipment.  He believer that a ladder truck and 24 hour staffing would also be needed.
Mr. Aldon Baudoin a family member representing for Offord Leblanc’s Property at 614 Delhomme Avenue, presented an appraisal for $235,000 for the property.  No action taken.
Councilman Richard motioned dispense with regular order of business, seconded by Councilman Bergeron, motion carried unanimously.
Councilman Richard motioned to amend budget for $3,300 to have the property at 614 Delhomme Avenue test for chemicals.  Seconded by Councilman Bergeron, motion carried unanimously. 
Councilman Bergeron motion to adopt Resolution #2017-1.  A Resolution accepting that certain act of dedication of streets and servitudes for Emerald Lake, a Residential Development. Motion was seconded by Councilman Richard, motion carried unanimously. 

Mayor Morrison asked to amend budget for the 2015-16 LGAP Grant received for $12,000 to purchase a computer server, computer, and cameras for Maintenance department.
There being no further business, meeting adjourned
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